

Sheltering Hands Board of Directors Meeting Minutes from 6-19-15

Meeting called to order at 5:15pm
Board members present: Gina Evers, Kathy Fleck, Susie Fromm , and Debbie Wabbersen
Staff members present: Penny Stanley and Susan Nastav
Absent: Dan Pope, treasurer
Minutes, Reports

1. Dr. Fleck called the meeting to order at 5:15pm. There were no additional agenda items proposed.
2. The minutes from 5-15-15 were presented.  Debbie made a motion to approve the minutes, Dr. Fleck seconded the motion. Motion approved 4-0.
3. The Treasurer’s report was delivered by Dr. Fleck. See attached report #1. The report includes the regular treasurer’s report, expenses for the Hwy 27 property from 3/15-6/19/15, and notes regarding the expenses. 
4. Penny Stanley gave the adoptions report. See attached report #2. Highlights- We had 3 adults and 3 kittens adopted in May with no returns. So far in June, we have adopted 1 senior, 4 adults and 7 kittens, in addition to one senior  dog who had been fostered by Janet Lowery since 2008. who was adopted out again several days later. Intake  numbers- 20. Penny mentioned she has a potential volunteer who would do a good job with our media and website. Ms. Brown will attend the July meeting to speak to the Board about taking on our social media needs.
5. There was no foster report this month. We are still in need of a Foster Director. Dr. Fleck mentioned that we do have a new kitten report that was sent to Penny, more to come.
6. There was no education report this month 
7. MaryEtta Fisher who was the Board member responsible for membership and volunteers resigned her position. She sent some files to Dr. Fleck but we still do not have the membership forms or volunteer applications, just an excel file. 
8. The Community  Cats report was delivered by Susan Nastav. See attached report #3. Our last surgery day at our old facility was June 17th. TNR surgery will resume once we are up and going at the new Hwy. 27 site.
Board comments- We need to recruit new Board members but will do so after the new site is up and running. It was mentioned that it will be important to provide training for new Board members. It was also mentioned that because of the change in sites, we will be extending the validity period for vouchers past the 90 day limit from March on.
The floor was opened to the public for comments on items 1-8 above.  


Old Business
9. General Volunteer Manual- Gina emailed the draft manual to all Board members prior to the meeting. There were no additions or corrections suggested by the Board. Motion to approve accepting the General Volunteer Manual was made by Debbie, seconded by Susie, Motion approved 4-0. It was mentioned by Dr. Fleck that we needed to track our volunteer hours. Suggestions were made to have either one overall sign in sheet or individual sign in sheets for each volunteer. No decision was reached.
10.  Hwy. 27 property status- Dr. Fleck mentioned that the garage addition was awaiting approval from the DOT. Once the concrete is down, it should be completed in 2 weeks. We are estimating that we will be able to use the addition in 4-6 weeks. The main house is set up, except for the gift shop area. We currently have 8 cats at the new facility.  There are still several smaller jobs that are ongoing. The A/C is done in both buildings. Additional volunteer work schedules will be going out via email. Several people have expressed interest in a memorial garden area. Gina suggested we could do a website memorial section to give people a place to remember their departed companion animals. All still in discussion stage.
11.  There is still a need for additional Board members but we will wait until our new site is ready to begin the search. Gina will continue to take the minutes until a new secretary is found.
12. Since MaryEtta had been heading up the Stray Cat Strut, Gina volunteered to continue with that project. The date is set for October 24th at Tuscawilla Park.
13. Gina reported that the new website was almost complete. Details will be sent to Board members as the work progresses.

Floor was opened for comments on items 9-13  above.

New Business

14. Tentatively, we are planning for an Open House at the new site in either August or September, depending on the progress of the construction. We briefly discussed having our Annual meeting at the same time as the open house. Final decisions will be made at the July Board meeting. Gina volunteered to do a draft of our annual report that will be presented at the July Board meeting.
15. Dr. Fleck passed out our new, updated literature for Sheltering Hands, including brochures, business cards, etc. All items were well received by the Board. Potential merchandise items were also shown.
16.  Gina discussed the need for an articulated social media policy. Sample ideas were sent to the Board ( see attachment #4) Gina volunteered to do a draft media policy that will be presented to the Board at the July meeting.

The floor was opened for comments on items 14-16.

Additional Board packet items emailed to Board- 
· Annual Meeting Review of 2013-14
· Volunteer Handbook


The meeting was adjourned at 7:25pm.  The next meeting will be July 17, 2015.

Attachments:

· Agenda for 6-9-15
· Board minutes from 5-15-15
· Treasurer’s Report
· Adoption Report 
· Community Cats Program report
· Social media policies
· Annual meeting report from 2013-14
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Volunteer handbook
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